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Dr Joao Ximenes and the surgical team after completing
cleft lip repair

AWordortwofromthe
President:

There is news and there is more news!

Anaesthetist, Dr Brian Spain, guest speaker for our June
Luncheon wasrewarded with aMember of the Order of
Australia (AM) in the Australia Day Honours for his
dedication to medicine and humanitarian work.

In the December newsletter I reported that we had been
officially advised that foreign medical practitioners/teams
would no longer be able to operate in Indonesia due to a
changeintheirlawswhichrequiredlocalaccreditation. There
was considerable sadness expressed by the dedicated hospital
staffinNusaTenggaraTimur and patientsinneed of surgery.

These circumstances appear tobe changing. Wehavereceived
verbal notification that OSSAA surgical team visits would now
be most welcome in Halilulik, which is really good news.
Clarificationis being sought on the status of Cancar which has
previous hosted OSSAA plastics, orthopaedics and ENT
teams. Weare awaiting an official letter of invitation for a
plastics trip being planned for October this year to Marianum
Hospital in Halilulik. All fingers are crossed.

Over the past 9 months research had been undertaken into
other countries where our teams could best provide help to
those most in need. Discussions were being held with the
Royal Australian College of Surgeons who coordinate surgical
aid provided by the Australian Government through DFAT.
Thisinitiative isnow on hold.
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OSSAA co-sponsored with Interplast, a Plastic Surgical
mission to Bhutan in April. Two team members were from
Adelaide, and more than40 operations were performed. This
is part of a programme focussed on establishing a Plastic
Surgical service in Bhutan.

JDouglas Omond joined the OSSA A committee 13 years ago
at the instigation of Mark Moore to organise our
fundraising....and hehas done abrilliantjob. Vice President
Doug submitted hisresignation earlier this year asaresultofa
medical condition from which he is still recovering. Wewill
sharesome magicmomentsatthe forthcomingluncheon.

March 6 saw another smash hit at the cinema. Maggie Smith
did us proud in the Lady in the Van, with a bumper crowd of
supporters and a profit of $2640. Weare grateful once more
for the support of the Wallis family and the Romeo family
Foodland. Forthosewhoarrived early there wasamodicum of
panicasthe cinemalocked down with the storm that damaged
some of the sensory equipment......... but it all turned out well.

Wecontinue toreceive generous donations from individuals
and organisations. Itcame as a surprise toreceive notification
that Valerie Thompson had bequeathed $15,000 in her will to
OSSAA......thank you Valerie.

Three plastics trips are being planned for the second half of
2016:

. Dili Hospital Timor Leste 16 -24 September

' Marianum Hospital, Halilulik NTT Indonesia21-29
October

' Baucau Timor Leste on27 November

Thank you for your continuing support.

StephenBaker
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